Staff Views

I enclose the views of my staff on the consultation paper collected through
the Departmental Consultative Committee meeting for your reference.

(

for Commissioner for Innovation and Technology

c.c. Secretary for the Civil Service

(Attn : (R (R : CSBCR/PG/4-085-001/30- 1)

Encl.
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Review of Civil Service Pay Policy and System
Views and Concerns raised by the Staff

(English Translation)

Pay Policies, Pay System and Pay Structure

The new system must gain support from the staff affected. It is noted that
there is divergence of views between staff associations and the
Administration on the issue of pay adjustment for 2002/2003, staff are
concerned if the new system can be implemented smoothly in the future.

Replacing Fixed Pay Scales with Pay Ranges

There are concerns whether flexible pay ranges can be introduced in a fair

way. Staff pointed out that if pay adjustments are determined by Heads of

Departments/Grades, staff in the same grade but deployed in different
departments, will be granted with different rates of adjustment, especially
when the Head of Department concerned has to meet the expenses of pay

adjustments within the departmental financial resources.

Staff inquired whether the new pay system applies only to new recruits, and
how will Incremental Credit of Experience be calculated for new recruits and
serving officers on transfer to another civil service post if flexible pay ranges

are introduced.

It is pointed out that the subjectivity of the current performance appraisal
system, and the various reporting standards adopted by different Appraising
Officers, will pose difficulty in introducing flexible pay ranges. Staff has
suggested that the Civil Service Bureau (CSB) to provide departments with
clear and objective guidelines to assess staff’s performance for granting pay

adjustments.

Pay Adjustment System and Mechanism

The current mechanism ensures a balance between requests from the staff
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side, financial condition of the government and the interests of different
parties. The mechanism adopted by overseas governments, such as those
with financial constraints as major consideration, may not be suitable for
Hong Kong. Given that the HKSAR Government has rather limited sources
of finance, increasing the tax rate to meet the expenses for pay adjustments

may be required, but this may arouse discontent in the community.

While the government wants to attract more talents to join the civil service, it
is, at the same time, under financial constraints. Staff are worried if the two

ends are contradictory to each other.

As the countries under study are having higher tax rate than Hong Kong,
staff question if it means that the government will raise the tax rates to meet

the expenses for the new pay adjustment system.

Introducing Performance-based Rewards

The Pilot Scheme of Team-based Performance Rewards run by the Civil
Service Bureau may not be suitable for every department. The scheme may

be implemented more effectively in, say, project-oriented departments.

" Besides, it is difficult to run the scheme fairly in different sections even

within the same department.

Simplification and Decentralisation of Pay Administration

Staff are worried that if the general grade staff are to be departmentalised, the
flexibility in posting arrangements will be lost. They considered that
through inter-departmental transfer, staff can have better understanding of the
job natures of different departments and accumulate broader experience.
Besides, the current posting arrangements have provided general grades staff

with more leaming opportunities.

There are also concerns on whether depe‘l_rtme'ntalisation of general grades
will bring adverse impacts on the recruitment and promotion of staff in the

grades.
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